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A smash hit! Perhaps our best ever! After §
eight years we’re really getting the hang of
it, learning what to do best and what to &
change. Thanks to our generous sponsors,
enthusiastic exhibitors, willing volunteers *
and vendors! (See pages 3, 4, and more)

Boy Scout Troop 454 raises the flags to open Green Expo 2017, with
Davidsonville Elementary’s Honors Band. Photo by M. McQuoid-Greason
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Gearing up for DACA’s 44" ANNUAL MEETING, THURSDAY, JUNE 1, 7:30 pm
Boy Scouts’ building at DFRC, at the corner of Queen Anne Bridge and Wayson roads.

ounty Executive Steve Schuh, guest speaker, will
Cattend the meeting to address the membership and
answer questions from the floor.

The membership will hear and engage in discussion
of'the possibility of expanding the Davidsonville “Area”
boundaries to include all of Harwood 20776 and West
River 20778. Leaders of the shrinking Harwood Civic
Association approached the DACA board last April to
introduce the idea of merging the two civic associations.

Michelle Corkadel will update us on the future of
the Governor’s Bridge and the intersection at Rt. 2 and
Muddy Creek Road..

DACA officers are elected to one-year terms and
must accept and be elected to serve in the coming year.
All four officers have agreed to serve another term

through June 2018. Four board members’ three-year
terms will be completed in June 2017 and they must
agree to serve again or be replaced for the term to June
2020. Those whose terms will expire are Will Biddle,
Kate Fox, Wayne Reid, and Christopher Rizek. Will,
Kate, and Wayne have agreed to serve in the term
through June 2020. In addition, there are two vacancies
in the term to June 2019. DACA invites volunteers to
serve the community in this capacity.

The Board of Directors meets on the first Thursday
of each month in the conference room of Ford Hall at
the Davidsonville Family Recreation Center at 8:00 pm.
Guests are welcome to attend board meetings; please
call 410-533-4766 or email to info@daca-md.org to be
sure the limited space is available to accommodate you.

This space for addresses sent by USPS


mailto:info@daca-md.org
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DACA people

elcome new members Randy and Diane
W Bollinger, Dianne Doolan, and Nancy

Triggs, and Henry and Dee Stoehr and many
thanks for their contributions for the Welcome sign.
Thanks to Cynthia Parker for contributing toward the
sign in addition to renewing her dues.

Thanks also to Alison James and to Peggy and Mike
Wormwood for their generous contributions to DACA in
addition to renewing their memberships. And many
thanks to Natalia Bassford for her contribution to DACA
in addition to renewing the ad for Four Legs Animal
Hospital, on page 10; and to Greg Wheet for his
contribution added to his Cabinetmaker ad renewal, on
page 6. Please patronize our advertisers.

Ve

Some DACA volunteers remained after the clean-up for a photo op
at the poster display wall. L-R Gail Enright, Jeff Bishop, Chris

Great newsletter!!! Keep up the excellent work. H.W.

Asher, Lara Mulvaney, Gerry Coffman, and Wayne Reid.

In memoriam
Harriet Beard
March 20, 1916~April 8, 2017 (101 years of age)
DACA member and beloved mother of

DACA members Howard, Stephen, and Christopher
Beard and Barbara Beard Cohen

Photo by M. McQuoid-Greason

In memoriam

Dr. Ellen Buck
April 22,1960 ~April 2017
DACA member since 2005

HOMESTEAD GARDENS

i Serving Davidsonville’s gardening needs since 1973

Annuals | Perennials | Trees & Shrubs
Houseplants | Lawn & Garden Supply
Home & Garden Decor | Patio Furniture

Grills | Farm & Pet Supply

& introducing...

‘Ao\ﬂsTF‘AD GARDB%
FaRy & PEY
Davidsonville { Severna Par]
743 W. Central Ave. 522 Ritchie Hwy
HoMESTEADGARDENS.com [0

HOMESTEAD GARDENS
LANDSCAPE DIVISION

Landscape Design/Build | Site Enhancements
Patios, Walls & Walkways | Outdoor Kitchens
Water & Fire Features | Lawn Maintenance

410.867.6336

CATLETT’S SERVICE CENTER

537 West Central Avenue ¢ Davidsonville Maryland 21035
Local 410-798-5446 » Balt 410-269-6626 DC 301-261-7505

COMPLETE AUTO SERVICE & REPAIR
FOREIGN & DOMESTIC
MARYLAND STATE INSPECTIONS FOR
CARS, TRUCKS, MOTORCYCLES, & TRAILERS

CATLETT’S TOWING

24 HOUR DAMAGE FREE TOWING
ROADSIDE ASSISTANCE
WHEEL LIFT e ROLLBACK SERVICE
MOTORCYCLE TOWING
LOCAL & LONG DISTANCE

537 West Central Avenue ¢ Davidsonville Maryland 21035
Local 410-798-5446 » Balt 410-269-6626¢ DC 301-261-7505
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School News

t its May 3 meeting, the School Board learned about

the impact of County Executive Steve Schuh’s
proposed FY operating and capital budgets 2018 on the
County school system. The County Council will hold
public meetings and workshops on the proposal before it
adopts an operating budget that allocates funding within
state-established categories in June, and a capital budget
that prescribes funding. In the operating budget, the Board
may shift funding within categories before it approves a
final school system budget, no later than June 30.

Atthat same meeting the Board approved school meal
prices at the same amount as the previous three years.
Breakfast will cost $1.50; elementary school lunches will
cost $2.75, and high school lunches will cost $3.00. Milk
will remain at 55 cents.

Davidsonville Elementary PTOwill host a special
presentation of Innocence Stolen: Protecting our Children
Online on Wednesday, May 24, from 7:00 until 8:30 at the
school. It offers helpful advice for parents to keep their
children safe on the Internet. Guest speaker Vincent
DeVivois fromthe U.S. Attorney’s office. Topics include
social networking, cyber bullying, inappropriate texting,
and Internet predators. There is no charge for this event.
If you plan to attend, please RSVP at
http://whoozin.com/KVW-NX6-9E44.

May 29, SCHOOLS CLOSED for Memorial Day
June 7, TWO HOUR EARLY DISMISSAL
June 8, LAST DAY OF SCHOOL
two hour early dismissal
June 9, LAST DAY FOR TEACHERS

MMJ .

Saving the Bay (at least through September)

n the first week of May the U.S. Congress passed a

$1.1 trillion funding bill to keep the government
running through September. The bill includes $73 million
in funding for the EPA Chesapeake Bay Program, with $6
million of this funding allocated for Small Watershed
Grants and $6 million for Nutrient and Sediment Reduc-
tion Grants. This funding ensures Bay programs will be
funded through the summer. The bill passed the House
and Senate last week, and was signed by President
Donald Trump on May 5.

Although the passage of this short-term funding bill
is an important step in funding Bay programs, the fight to
defend Bay funding under President Trump has just
begun. The President’s “skinny” budget proposal had
called for a complete elimination for Bay funding and he
has promised that he intends to fight for his proposed
budget cuts in the next round of budget negotiations.

Chesapeake Bay organizations widely supported this
funding bill. On April 5, the Chesapeake Legal Alliance,
of which DACA is a member, joined the Choose Clean
Water Coalition (CCWC) to educate the House and
Senate about the importance of full funding of the
Chesapeake Bay Program, including specific ways that
these funds are improving the health of the Bay and its
communities. Together, with approximately 130 other
members of CCWA, CLA visited 33 different Congres-
sional offices to advocate for these critical funds.

g Gluten-Friendly
Buns Available!

’Mary M. ﬂ-ﬁ)ﬁnan Music Studio

Music instruction for all ages
Founded 1987

Experienced, qualified instructors

Live QDusic
[i-Sac 8:30pm

Pre-piano, Piano, Group Piano
Music Theory, Music Composition
at Edgewater location

Limited openings at
Stevensville location

mmhofmusic@aol.com 410-353-3109
On Facebook:
Mary M Hoffman Music Studio

Sunday Brunch

584 West Centrél Ave,) Davidsonville, MD
www.KillarneyHousePub.com 410-798-8700

DAVIDSONVILLE’S ONLY TRADITIONAL IRISH RESTAURANT & PUB


http://whoozin.com/KVW-NX6-9E44.
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Green Expo could not run without our
VOLUNTEERS!

DACA and its Board of Directors thank the many
volunteers who gave their time and energy to Green Expo.
Many thanks to Senator Ed Reilly for his participation with
the Boy Scouts’ flag ceremony. Special thanks to Anne
Biddle, Jeff Bishop, John Healy; to Patty Brennan and Bob
Carobrese for food operation; Gerry Coffman for
traffic control; to Diane and Richard Fisher, Alison
James, and Peggy Wormwood, for tree give-away;
Bobbi Reichwein for arranging the Composters Trio;
Lara Mulvaney for all-round hands-on and advisory

expertise. We could not have carried this off without i

the hospitality of Principal Jean Marie Hofstetter;
office administrator Liz Lewnes; teachers Fran Sinkler-
Stowe, Mary Anne Perret, Jade Spencer, and Tami
Fidyk.

...and the following Board Members
who took the lead in one or more aspects of arranging
Green Expo—President Chris Asher for over-all
leadership (especially table arrangements); Melissa
Stanton for all the graphics and Facebook and DACA
website updates; Will Biddle for posting signs,
distributing posters and managing seedling give-aways;
Ron Oakes and Bruce Stein for table setup and poster

PHILLIPS HOME IMPROVEMENTS

MHIC# 67877 Fully Insured

Kitchen & Bath Remodeling
Finished Basements
Ceramic Tile

Roofing

Painting

Custom Carpentry

Minor & Major Home Repairs

410-798-9030

Visit our website: www.phi-md.com

The Capital || The Capital || T ital | @ a i

e it et b Fatr
CHOICE | CAGIE | CAGICE | CHOICE | EABICE
2-0-1-2{{§2-0-1-3|(2-0-1-4]7#2-0-1-5
WINNER | WINNER | FINALIST || WINNER | WINNER

contest display; Harlan Ray and Kate Fox for staffing
exhibits; Treasurer Winnie Hittle, ever-ready with the
checkbook to pay the bills; Phil Livingstone and Wayne
Reid for shuttle parking; Ed Woods for providing traffic
management cones and safety vests; and Gail; all there for
setting up the night before and morning of, and clean-up
afterward. All of them were on hand to help exhibitors and
visitors and to answer general questions throughout the day.

i g \ ’ \ \ = o L4
A view of the gym at DES with exhibits and displays.
Photo by M. McQuoid-Greason

P Owensville
( PRIMARY CARE

No neighbor shall go without needed healthcare

Family and Internal Medicine and
Behavioral Health Services
* We accept Medicare, Medicaid, and most Commercial Insurance
« Health Insurance Eligibility and Enrollment Services available on-site
+ Sliding fee discounts are available based on income eligibility
* Early moming and evening hours available

Appointments: 410-867-4700
Behavioral Health Appointments: 443-607-1432

Our Dedicated Staff:

Wayne Bierbaum, MD Tom Sheesley, DO Jana Raup, PhD, LCPC
Jonathan Hennessee, DO Nancy S. Bryant, CRNP  Jennifer Thomton, LCSW-C

Ann Hendon, PA-C
Maryland Charity Campaign

e ol B
: -
Designate #8620 Qwensville Primary Care

134 Owensville Rd, West River, MD 20778 | www.owensvillepc.com

Combined Federal Campaign of Central Maryland
Designate #3175 Owensville Primary Care
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Ruritan Foundation put it over the top

g &
WELCOMETO R

Davidsonville
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any thanks to the Davidsonville Ruritan Foundation

for their generous grant of $5,000 toward the
Welcome to Davidsonville sign. This big push completed
the amount needed to pay for the sign. DACA President
Chris Asher is moving on it now to contract with the
builder and get permits from the county.

DACA is immensely grateful to our generous
members who responded to the appeal for funding for this
visible symbol of our community. Thanks to Tom and Kris
Angelis, Randy Bollinger, Frances Canavan, Suzanne and
Jeff Dieringer, Dianne Doolan, Bill and Patty Glasgow,
David Grabau, Bert and Deb Kappel, Betty Knupp, Cynthia
Parker, Dee and Hanry Stoehr, and Nancy Triggs, and the
anonymous folks who dropped cash into the collection jar
at Green Expo.

Lance Edwards
President

[ELANCE'S
"LOCKSMITH
COMPANY

Commercial / Residential / Indusirial

Davidsonville MD 21035
AA Co 410-956-9299
® Fax 410-956-9039
e [ance@lancelock.com

sgu

WOODDELL /2 PASSARO

Restorative and Esthetic Dentistry

: James B. Wooddell, D.D.S.

Joseph C. Passaro, D.D.

phone: 410-956-5555

fax: 410-798-5165

 web: www.wpdentalgroup.com
patientcare@wpdentalgroup.com

3102 Davidsonville Road
Davidsonville, MD 21035

A great start on AVFD Fire House renovation

t the request of members of the Arundel Volunteer Fire

Department, DACA wrote to Senator Ed Reilly and to
Delegates Sid Saab, Tony McConkey, and Mike Malone to
seek a state bond grant of $200,000 to renovate the old fire
house on Davidsonville Road to become a community
meeting place for Crofton, Gambrills, and Davidsonville.
All four supported the bill. But unfortunately, of the 24
county bond bills requested, only five received funding and
HB570 was not one of them.

But, on April 11, Delegate Sid Saab wrote, “The
General Assembly session ended last night at midnight, and
this morning I received a report that the AVFD community
center is slated to receive $125,000 in this year’s budget,
which begins July 1, 2017. This item was inserted into
HB151, the budget bill. It is a grant that needs a match. The
matching fund may consist of real property, in kind
contributions, or funds expended prior to the effective date
of the Act. This is good news. They asked for 400,000 but
this is a start.” Delegate Sid Saab

The fire department started their fund raising campaign
several years ago and has already raised $200,000. They are
on their way!

PEEHS

Christopher J. Asher, CFP ®, CRPC ®
First Vice President, Wealth Management
Wealth Management Advisor
PIA Program Portfolio Manager

Resident of Davidsonville

T.410-263-0166 « T. 877-208-2124
Fax 410-630-4497
One Park Place, Suite 350
Annapolis, Maryland 21401

christopher asher@ml.com
www.fa/ml.com/christopher asher

Merrill Lynch
Wealth Management®
Bank of America Corporation

Merrill Lynch Wealth Management is a registered trademark of Bank of America
Corparation. Merrill Lynch Wealth Management makes available products

and services offered by Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith Incorporated,

a regiztered broker-dealer and member 3IPC, and other subsidiaries of

Bank of America Corporation, Investment products:

| Are Not FDIC Insured |Are Not Bank Guaranteed|
@ 2011 Bank of America Corporation. Al rights resenred,

May Lose Value



mailto:christopher_asher@ml.com
http://www.fa/ml.com/christopher_asher
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Green Expo: A Great Learning Experience
for All Ages
Meredith R. McQuoid-Greason

Whether you are young or old, educating or entertaining
or promoting, selling or giving things away (or
collecting recyclables), the eighth annual Green Expo
organized by the Davidsonville Area Civic Association
(DACA) was the place to be on March 25, 2017. This
year’s event, held again at Davidsonville Elementary
School (DES), was larger than ever with 40 exhibitors
indoors and out.

After DACA president Chris Asher’s welcome, the flag
ceremony by Boy Scout Troop 454, and remarks by Senator
Ed Reilly, a new feature this year was a performance by the
DES Honors Band led by teacher Tami Fidyk. Early
attendees were delighted by these accomplished young

musicians. The Composters Trio returned again this year to
entertain folks in the cafeteria later in the day.

Some of the exhibits were geared toward kids, offering
face painting, art projects, and summer camp information,
and other booths were actually run by kids too—the DES
Green Club’s bottled natural cleaners were very popular.

The student green poster contest had more entries than
in previous years, giving the judges from Muddy Creek
Artists Guild—Dan Grogan and Lora Moran-Collins— a
lot of interesting art to evaluate.

Many Anne Arundel County agencies had educational
exhibits: Baywise Master Gardeners, the AA County

Master Gardeners Program, Forestry Board, Department of
Recreation and Parks,

(Next page please)

INSURED
MHIC # 43396
410-721-0858

Kent Smith  £40-508-3813

FREE ESTIMATES

EXTERIOR
PRESSURE
WASHING

Commercial « Residential ‘
Homes (all surfaces)s Deckss Sidewalks « Patios
Wood Preservative Treatments  Staining

Pat and Don Shankle
Coldwell Banker Residential Brokerage

410-224-2200 Office

410-562-1034 Mobile

SELLING HOMES IN DAVIDSONVILLE SINCE 1981
SPECIALIZED MARKETING PROGRAMS

We have the answers to your questions.

Lifetime Member Distinguished Sale Club
Discover the difference experience makes!
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(From previous page) the Recycling and Waste Reduction
Compost Project, Watershed Protection and Restoration
Program, and Watershed Stewards Academy. The Patuxent
Riverkeeper, South River Federation, and Chesapeake
Environmental Protection Association (CEPA) also
exhibited. Once again both DACA and the Anne Arundel
Forestry Board distributed free seedlings to all who stopped
at their tables. DACA gave out all of its 400 seedling trees;
the Forestry Board reported just shy of 500 seedlings and
answered 1,000 questions, it seemed. The Annapolis
Woodworkers Guild offered wooden toys, and the Anne
Arundel Bird Club provided bird news.

Jeanne Beschenbossel (left) learns about Baywise Gardeners
from Anne Biddle.

I/, Off Vaccines

(Rabies, Distemper-Parvo, FVRCP) FOR NEW CLIENTS ONLY
Must be combined with a paid exam

Does THAT THING GET
“ANIMAL PLANET" ?

Family Veterinary Clinic * 1413 Defense Hwy., Gambrills, MD 21054
www.FamilyVeterinaryClinic.com < 410-721-4545

Glenn Bolander of Davidsonville selected his tree
to be wrapped by Peggy Wormwood.

A good number of commercial vendors exhibited their
products and services, including solar, water, and heating
and cooling firms, other green energy utilities, and green
renovators. Other vendors promoted green products,
gardening, farming/growing, composting, and more.
Recycling, e-cycling, and shredding services were offered
by R3 — New Horizon Support Services.

If you have never been to DACA’s Green Expo, come
to next year’s event in March. There will be things of
interest for all ages—and you will certainly leave the Expo
having learned something new!

Story and photos by Meredith McQuoid-Greason

BAY BREEZE
HEATING AND
COOLING, INC.

Contracts Available Free estimates

Service all brands  Financing (with approval)
Indoor Air Quality Lifetime Warranties

Residential Replacements Rebates Available

www.baybreezehvac.com
1 888 300 3690
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Green Expo Poster Contest Inspires Kids to Learn and Communicate Meredith R. McQuoid-Greason

o)

One wall of “Green Up Maryland” posters

1

an Grogan was faced with a wall of posters mounted

five-high across the full width of the gym. Make that
two walls—the other side was nearly as full. So he was
faced with some tough decisions. A painter and member of
the Muddy Creek Artists Guild, Mr. Grogan had agreed to
judge the children’s poster contest at DACA’s eighth
annual Green Expo. He said he was very glad that Lora
Moran-Collins, a fellow Guild member, was there to assist
him.

ANNAPOLIS

FINE HOMES OFFICE

Kerry Monroe
(0)443-223-0597 (0)410-263-3400
Kerry.Monroe@LNF.com
www.kerrymonroe.Inf.com

THLONG & I
&|F

REAL ESTATE, INC.

Your NEIGHBORhood Realtor.
Let my Experience and Knowledge Work for You.

After the winning entries were selected, I sat down
with Mr. Grogan to discuss the contest. He felt honored to
judge so many fine works of art and said the best posters
featured “graphic boldness and full use of the [poster]
page.” He was also impressed with the unique use of a
recycled water bottle on one poster, creating a three-
dimensional presentation.

When asked what the most difficult aspect of judging
was that day, Grogan admitted the number of posters was
daunting, but he truly enjoyed the experience, especially in
writing his comments and honoring the kids for their
creative efforts in communicating what they had learned
about protecting the environment.

With his commentary on the prize winning posters, Mr.
Grogan wrote, “Thank you for the honor of judging your
fine works of art, a most difficult decision with so many
good posters.”

Although the poster contest was not restricted to DES
students, the school’s teachers included it in lesson plans as
an opportunity to inspire their students and to showcase
STEAM learning, which includes the Arts along with
Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics
(STEM) curriculum topics. (next page please)

PATRICK J. CALLAHAN
Attorney at Law

844 W. Central Avenue

Davidsonville, Maryland 21035
Telephone: (410) 798-7771
Facsimile: (410) 798-8880

E-mail: attycallahan@verizon.net
Providing legal services in Anne Arundel

County for more than 30 years

ING

) NFM LE!

America’s Common Sense Lender”

Chris Grizzell

Branch Manager

MNMLS #476320

Cell [ Direct: 443-389-6888
Office: 443-451-3430

Fax: 443-451-9430
carizelli@nfmlending.com
www.nfmlending.com/cgrizzell
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Poster contest (firom page 8§)

Mr. Grogan agreed that the poster entries proved the kids
were benefitting greatly froma “three-fer” of art, communi-
cation, and environmental science. Today’s student poster
artists may be tomorrow’s graphic designers or scientists,
and both fields require strong communications skills.

The winning poster, above, was created by Emer-
son Frame and featured the state of Maryland with a
rainbow coming out of an actual recycled water bottle,
creating a three-dimensional presentation. The judge wrote,
“For a simple clean graphic ‘Green Up’ and very creative
re-use of a plastic bottle, the only poster to use 3-D.”

FidelityFirst Daniel G. Eubanks
Vice President

" Homesty - Integrity- Fidelity..First! daneubanks @fidelityfirst.net
Cell: 410-978-4556

Mortgage and Financial Services
Resident of Davidsonville over fifteen years
Cell 410-978-4556 Office: 410-266-2544

707 Bestgate Road Fax: 410-266-2545
Annapolis, MD 21401 Toll free: 1-866-266-2544

— -r--—-——|'=-—_ir-

Photos by M. McQuoid-Greason

Maddy Hunt won
second place with

her poster featuring

a blooming tree,
colorful contrasts,
and the message
“Go Green Mary-
land!” Judge’s
comment: “Great
visual impact, espe-
cially the tree
branches. Good full
coverage and color-
ful contrasts.”

- Third place was

awarded to Caleb
Arnold; Mr. Gro-
gan praised
Caleb’s poster “for
its direct simple
message ‘Go
Green,’ line draw-
ing of a leaf, and a
bold, colorful
earth.”

Killarney House, a sponsor of the Green Expo,
provided gift certificates to the winners: first place
$75; second place $35; third place $25.

2120 Baldwin Avenue, Crofton

(410) 721-8444

EssexBank.com

Member FDIC
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A gloriously face- “Q ;

painted Emerson Frame h
points to her first place
prize-winning poster on | &8
the display wall. -

The Face Paint
: ok Lady, Michelle
iiii ' “B Johnson, had a
[ IRl steady flow of faces
waiting to be

The Composters,
Larry and Jen Byrne and
Pete Reichw e S, ISSUES: Be aware of Agritourism Regulations
performed at lunch time. | -
County Council Bill 25-17 would establish the conditional

use requirements for agritourism uses and farm product
local distribution centers; it amends the conditional use
requirements for stables or riding clubs. It would require any
farm building used for public use to be duly inspected and
certified by the Department of Inspections and Permits. The
bill would place an undue burden on farmers who invite the
public to special events. Growth Action Network raised the
concern because of the broad definition of agritourism and the
amount of County acreage that would be covered by the law.
The Council was expected to vote on it on May 15.

Family Owned * Locally Grown
FOUR LEGS 4 -

ANIMAL HOSPITAL

Your Pet +
ealthy

internal wedicine

GREENSTREET GARDENS

FLOWERS & GIFTS

SW?&V

eliavior pProlem

3 i Annuals * Perennials * Trees * Shrubs * Fountains * Statuary
healtvcare Garden Supplies * Mulch ¢+ Birding Items
Home Décor * Vera Bradley
Unique Gifts & More

itching all erayies

vw.fourlegs.net

_ 410-798-5222

1329 West Central Ave., Davidsonville, MD 21035

391 West Bay Front Road e Lothian, MD 20711
410.867.9500 ¢ www.GreestreetGardens.com
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Harwood Civic Association merge with DACA?

n April 2016, members of the Harwood Civic Associa-

tion came to DACA’s board meeting to propose that
HCA merge with DACA. Joan Turek, Mike Lofton, John
Guthrie, Hollie Cutler, and other present and former
board members made the case that it is difficult to enlist
new active board members as their current board is aging
and they do not want Harwood residents to lose their
collective voice in testimony before government agen-
cies. Their hope was that DACA would accept their
membership and assume the issues and concerns of
HCA. DACA and HCA have many common concerns,
particularly in the area of land use and “KEEP SOUTH
COUNTY RURAL.” Guthrie noted that HCA has a
considerable treasury to bring with it.

DACA’s board discussed how to accomplish this.
Should we change our “area” boundaries to include
20776, as well as West River, Lothian, Galesville? How
would the two organizations resolve financial questions?
In March, after a year of discussing strategy and ponder-
ing the issue, the board heard a motion to recommend to
the DACA membership that we not expand our bound-
aries at this time, but hold the possibility for a later
expansion, maybe with small increases, depending on
HCA participation. Mike Lofton spoke at DACA’s April
board meeting and opined that “bigger is better,” that

DACA would have more clout when addressing

WINDOW CLEANERS
WE ARE LOCAL.
WE ARE VETERAN OWNED.
410-353-2684

www.KissMyGlassWindowCleaners.com

political and land use issues if it had more members and
worked on behalf of the larger area. Issues arising in the
near future include County Council elections and Compre-
hensive Rezoning; updating the General Development Plan
and the need for Charter amendments to limit spot rezon-
ing.

However, DACA also is faced with a shortage of
people resources, especially in the Harwood area, which is
almost twice as large as Davidsonville with about half the
population. DACA board members are not as intimately
acquainted with local causes and cannot respond knowl-
edgeably to help when asked. DACA asked, how can we
expect Harwood residents to take positions for DACA
when they are not doing it in Harwood? Mike recognized
that the DACA board must serve Davidsonville’s best
interests. He offered to join DACA’s board to represent
Harwood’s interests.

In May, the DACA board voted unanimously that the
membership should not expand DACA’s area at this time.
The proposal can be reopened in another year to decide
whether to make incremental increases as proposed.

On May 12, Secretary Gail Enright sent a memo to
Harwood Civic Association membership list inviting them to
join DACA as associate, non-voting members (except those
who live within Davidsonville “area” (go to page 12)

ABC APPLIANCE

Your Local Discount Store

Where to buy your new appliances
and have them serviced
- It’s as easy as A.B.C...

“We’ve been in
business since 1977,
and we’re committed .
A. Always everyday low prices - no need

to providing the 5 ;
i s to wait for the chain store sales.

BEST PRODUCTS

B. Best personal service - Shop in a
at the BEST PRICES

store where people know you and

for our customers.” care about you.

C. Commitment to quality service -
factory-trained top-notch technicians;
including installation of all major
appliances, including built-ins.

6 Mayo Road, Edgewater, MD

410-956-2020
www.abcappl.com

Aln.nﬂ
® BEm oo
Kitchenaia | GHOICE
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CHOIG Scotsman

Must be received at time of service

10% OFF LABOR ON REPAIRS

Through July 31,2017  (Cannot be used with any other discounts)
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Harwood into DACA? (From previous page)
boundaries, eligible for full voting membership), to attend
DACA’s Annual meeting on June 1, and to present their
Harwood area concerns at DACA board meetings as they
arise. Depending on the response from Harwood residents,
the DACA board can decide next year whether or not to
expand our boundaries.

To Members of Harwood Civic Association (HCA)

As you are aware, the Board of Directors of your
association asked the Davidsonville Area Civic Association
(DACA) to merge HCA into DACA. After much consider-
ation and discussion, DACA’s board voted to recommend
that DACA not merge with HCA at this time, but to
reconsider a merger at next year’s Annual Meeting. In the
meantime, DACA will observe the interest and involvement
of HCA members in South County business and activities.
The following points explain how HCA members can
become involved in DACA business and activities.

Some Harwood residents are already eligible to join
DACA as full voting members: The Davidsonville “Area”
includes part of Harwood south of #214 and west of Route
#2 down to Harwood Road, and follows Harwood Road
north and west to Patuxent River Road and to the Patuxent
River.

Residents of Harwood outside DACA’s present
boundaries are invited to join DACA at $10 per person as

Minuteman
Press.CROFTON

WE DESIGN, PRINT & PROMOTE...YOU!
2217A Defense Highway

Crofton, MD 21114
410.451.0218

info@mmpcrofton.com

mmpcrofton.com

non-voting associate members, and to attend DACA’s
board meetings (first Thursday of each month) and this
coming Annual Meeting, Thursday, June 1, and to express
opinions and positions on issues of concern. Associate
members may also bring their issues of concern to DACA
for assistance. Please be aware that our two areas have
many issues in common and we urge you during this
interim period to bring your concerns to DACA’s board of
directors so you will have a voice in addressing these issues
to public officials. Associate members are entitled to
receive the Villager newsletter and write to it.

DACA recommends that the Harwood Civic Associa-
tion avoid dissolution and instead go dormant in the event
that there is interest in future reactivation. Any postal
mailing to HCA members who are not full voting members
or associate members of DACA will need to be pre-paid
from HCA’s treasury. At this time, there should be no
transfer of funds to DACA, and HCA should decide on the
disposition of its funds.

To join DACA as full or associate members, please
visit our website at www.daca-maryland.org. Come to our
Annual Meeting on Thursday, June 1, at the Davidsonville
Family Recreation Center (DFRC), 3727 Queen Anne
Bridge Road, at the corner of Wayson Road in
Davidsonville. Gail Enright, Secretary

DACA’s Board of Directors
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DES Green Club Inspires Young Environmental Stewards Meredith R. McQuoid-Greason

Third—grader Charley Goodwin animatedly promoted the
virtues of glass cleaner and all-purpose cleaner, and
Calum Kutchi, also in third grade, offered up glass cleaner
with borax. “What’s the difference?” I asked. They ex-
plained that all-purpose cleaner was great for greasy
counters, the glass cleaner was for shine, and the cleaner
with borax was for removing sticky stuff such as tree sap.
Both students were volunteers at the school’s Green Club
booth.

Sheila Norman, the club’s parent advisor, and Jade
Spencer, fifth-grade teacher at DES and the club sponsor,
were both behind the booth to organize the schedule of very
enthusiastic student volunteers and to ensure that supplies
of cleaners bottled by the club didn’t run out. They spoke
to me about DES’s Green Club.

The club is for students in third, fourth and fifth grades;
they meet once each month after school and sometimes add
asession during recess to complete more complex projects.
One of their recently completed projects is a mural created
entirely from recycled Styrofoam, used Christmas gift
wrap, and brown paper. Future plans include creating a
sustainable composting program that will provide compost
for the DES Garden Club.

One ongoing program of the club is recycling pencils;
students collect lost, abandoned, used pencils and redistrib-
ute them to ensure an ample supply is available for

DES Green Club members distributed natural cleaners for the
home. Photo by M. McQuoid-Greason.

each grade. Another is waste recycling, which promotes
weekly competitions among the classrooms. Each class-
room has receptacles for paper, mixed nonpaper
recyclables, and trash. Every week the class with the most
recycled materials wins the Golden Globe Tro-
phy—literally an out-of-date world globe painted gold, a
terrific re-use of a potential throw-away item!

(Next page please)

She Frame Shoppe

Custom and Do-it-Yourself Framing
2460 Riva Road
Annapolis, MD 21401

Gary L. Palmer, Sr. Tel. 410-721-9479
Gary L. Palmer, Jr. Tel/FAX 410-573-0434
Linda Lawrence Framing Consultant

HOURS:
Monday 10:00-5:00
Tuesday 10:00-7:00
Wednesday 10:00-5:00
Thursday 10:00-7:00
Friday 10:00-5:00
Saturday 10:00-5:00

FAR FROM ORDINARY.
CLOSE TO YOU.

You don’t have to travel far for extraordinary
service. All the attributes you expect of a good
neighbor-personal consideration, understanding,
and consistent support-you can expect from us.

GEORGEP.I E FUNERAL HOME, P.A.

2973 Solomons Island Rd * Edgewater
(410) 956-4488  (301) 261-4488
www. KalasFuneralHomes.com
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reen Club members are learning early in life about

many valuable ways to protect and save the
environment, and doing so can save money. The cleaning
solutions they made for distribution at the Expo are perfect
examples. Green Club alumna Veronica Messer, now in
sixth grade, was on hand to help at the booth, and she
summed it up: “They clean surfaces that are really dirty.
They are better than store-bought—free if you already have
the ingredients at home, almost no chemicals, and they
don’t harm the watershed.” According to fifth-grader Cole
Peeples, the best part of being in Green Club is “just
helping the environment.”

This three-
dimensional
mural created by
the DES Green
Club was made
entirely of
recycled
materials.

Photo by Sheila
Norman.
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LONDONTOWNE THE ANNAPOLIS
SYMPHONY SHAKESPEARE
ORCHESTRA COMPANY
“Shakespeare As Muse”

The Londontowne Symphony Orchestra teams up with the
Annapolis Shakespeare Company to perform
Tchaikovsky’s Overture to Romeo and Juliet

Selections from The Tempest by Sibelius
Mendelssohn’s A Midsummer Night’s Dream

Saturday, June 3, 2017, 7:30 pm
Woods Memorial Presbyterian Church
611 Baltimore Annapolis Blvd.
Severna Park, MD

Anna Binneweg, Music Director/Conductor of the
Londontowne Symphony Orchestra
Sally Boyett, Executive Director of the
Annapolis Shakespeare Company

410-721-2739

Doepkens Farm

2657 Davidsonvillé Road, Gambrills
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County Growth guided by the General Development Plan News from GAN

reparation of the General Development Plan every

ten years is one of the most important efforts
undertaken by county government. What will our
county be in the next decade? What kind of future best
serves county residents? What kind of growth is
sustainable? How do we get there? These are all
questions to be asked and answered in preparing a
General Development Plan. A review of the current
GDP, passed in 2009, that includes meaningful public
participation from the beginning is the first step in
developing a new plan for the County’s future.

The County Council heard Resolution #18-17 on
May 1 to open the planning process this year, but
apparently the Administration wants to wait until a new
Director of Planning and Zoning is hired. Some have
suggested that it wait until after the 2020 cen-

evaluated during a GDP process as well as all the imminent
building projects for the Mayo peninsula.

Delaying the GDP may result in so many changes to zoning
and land uses that a new GDP would not be able to address key
decisions to insure a sustainable future. Alliance for Livable
Communities of AA County is writing to all members of the
County Council seeking their support.

State funds clean water enforcement for the Chesapeake
Bay In the final budget passed by the Maryland General
Assembly, legislators set aside $400,000 to hire enforcement
and compliance staff at the Maryland Departments of Agricul-
ture (MDA) and the Environment (MDE). This reverses a long
trend of cutting funding and staff positions for inspections and
enforcement of environmental laws.

sus.

We are already seeing a number of spot
zoning requests that are contrary to the 2009
GDP and further delay will only result in an
increase in these requests. The Administrative
Hearing Officer (AHO) recently allowed a
parcel of nearly 15 acres of R-1 (one unit per
acre) land to be rezoned to R-15 (15 units per
acre)! Two other rezoning requests are pending
before the AHO in the next month that, if
granted, will both result in denser residential
zoning,

Proposed changes in the Zoning Code like
the Rural Conservation Line and Agritourism
need the kind of comprehensive review of
County policies that take place during the GDP
process. A lacrosse stadium and fields on the
Crownsville Hospital grounds also must be

We Are Like Family Here
By Appointment Only

410-798-5012 >

A Unique Garden View Salon with a Playground for Children

Open Tues., Wed., Thurs.
6:15 am - 6:00 pm
Friday 6:30 am - 4:00 pm

871 Mt. Airy Rd.
Davidsonville, MD 21035

Jane Sykes
410-798-5012

Anna Trammell
443-370-6138

The Permit Connection, Inc.
Diane J. Schwallenberg, R.S.

Site Plan Preparation

Feasibility Studies

: " Most Maryland Counties
ploBoxiseo o d1035330:5002
’ 443-271-1528

Email: DIANE-TERRI@THEPERMITCONNECTION.COM

Over 36 years combined experience!

>
Terri L. McNicholas A
Building Permit Expediting
Waterfront Permit Expediting
Site Development Consultation

Perc Application Expediting
‘ Agreements, Affidavits& Waivers

www.AmericanSprinter.com 410-897-4297
195 Defense Highway in Annapolis

A Dealership for Buses too...
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DACA OFFICERS
Term to June 2017
President Christopher Asher 410-798-4704

christopher asher@ml.com

H. Edward Woods 410-798-0764

Vice President

pgchiefl 81 @gmail.com
Secretary Gail Enright 410-533-4766
info@daca-md.org
Treasurer Winterson Hittle 443-994-3941
winterson@aol.com
Anne Arundel County Farmers’ Market DIRECTORS
Riva Road at Truman Parkway Term to June 2017
Saturdays 7:00 am until Noon Will Biddle willbiddle@verizon.net 410-798-6719
April through December Kate Fox fox4smith@verizon.net 410-956-4852
Open Sundays 10:00 until 1:00 all year round Wayne Reid . wayne.reid@c2lnm.com 410-798-9490
Tuesdays 7:00 until noon Christopher Rizek  csr@capdale.com 410-956-4811
Y Term to June 2018
May through' September Phil Livingstone  livingstonepl@verizon.net 443-607-8666
Thank you for choosing to support your Ron Oakes oakesmarine@yahoo.com 410-798-0614
local farmers and artisans. Melissa Stanton brimeli@yahoo.com 443-858-7470
Bruce Stein bsteinesq@yahoo.com  410-956-3759
Watch us on local television! Term to June 2019
Your Farmers Market Today! Kerry Monroe kerry.monroe@Inf.com 443-223-0597
Comcast channel 99 and Verizon channel 39 Harlan Ray woodsonghr@verizon.net 410-798-6292
Fridays at 5:30 pm, Wednesdays at 11:30 am Martin Zehner 410-798-5083
For more information check out the web site at
www.aacofarmersmarket.com, or contact The
Deana Tice at email enticementstables@msn.com . 1 el_’
Tewsletter of the Davidsomville Airea Civic Association |

P. O. Box 222, Davidsonville, Maryland 21035

DACA web site: www.daca-md.org
Christopher Asher President 410-798-4704
Gail Enright Editor 410-533-4766

info@daca-md.org and on Facebook

The Villager is published at least six times each year. We
invite your written and signed contributions of letters, articles,
and community notices.

A

JOIN DACA
MEMBERSHIP: I wish to be a member of DACA and receive the VILLAGER. At $10.00 per year for each person,
my check for § is enclosed, payable to DACA for membership for person/people for  year(s).
Also enclosed is my contribution of § to DACA to help with the expenses incurred in the effort to
maintain the quality of life that brought us to the Davidsonville area and to help guide the growth and development
of our community. Mail to: DACA, P.O. BOX 222, Davidsonville, MD 21035.

DUES ARE NOW $10.00 PER PERSON PER YEAR

Name(s) email
Address
Telephones T oday’s date

Please let Gail or Chris know if you are willing to help with planning and tasks associated with next year’s Green
Expo: YES I will! Other comments, your interests?
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